COURT APPEARANCES VIA VIDEO FOR ACCUSED IN CUSTODY (2010)
Status:



Ongoing

Jurisdiction:


Province wide

Body Responsible:

Court Services, Provincial Court of Newfoundland & 




Labrador 

Description of Reform:
The Task Force also recommended that persons in custody 




appear via video for all non-evidentiary or court 





appearances where no significant legal step is taken. An 




accused, awaiting counsel, may appear a number of times 




before a plea is entered and a trial date set. Appearing via 




video provides a greater level of security for prisoners, staff 



and the general public alike. As well, it minimizes time 




delays which occur when incarcerated individuals are 




escorted from one venue to another. 





A committee comprised of the Associate Chief Judge, the 




Court Utilization Manager, and a representative of the 




Crown’s office and Her Majesty’s Penitentiary (HMP), met 



in May 2010 to initiate the process. A video conference 




appearance room and a private telephone communications 




room was constructed at HMP (Men’s Correctional 





Facility) by that September. On November 1, 2010 video 




link appearances at HMP in St. John’s officially began with 



St. John’s Provincial Court. As of June 2011 there have 




been approximately 200 video appearances. Correctional 




facilities in Clarenville (Women’s Correctional Facility) 




and Whitbourne (Youth Correctional Facility) also utilize 




this method presently. Video link construction is currently 




underway for other correctional institutions across the 




province. Apart from obvious security concerns and 




resources used in escorting prisoners, accused and staff 




who previously traveled long distances on the highway in 




adverse weather conditions also benefit greatly from the 




use of this technology. 

